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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Tuesday 17 August 

Cupcake Day 
 

Wednesday 18 August 

ESK Band Workshop Day (Continuing Students) 
 

Friday 20 August 

QVMAG Excursion (3BH & 3RH) 
 

Monday 24 to Friday 27 August 

Book Week 
 

Wednesday 25 August 

QVMAG Excursion (3-4R) 
 

Thursday 26 August 

Book Week Parade 

Book Week Swap Event 
 

Thursday 26 August 

School Association Meeting 
 

Thursday 09 September 

North V North West 5/6 Sport Exchange 
 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2021 

Term 3 

Tuesday 20 July - Friday 24 September 

Term 4 

Monday 11 October - Thursday 16 December 
 

 

 

 

2021 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 29 October 

Celebrating Learning 

Over the last two weeks Ms 

Hudson and I have been 

spending more time in 

classrooms. We have 

enjoyed and learnt so much 

about concept based inquiry, 

learner assets and students 

agency across the school. 

Our School Captains have also been involved, taking the 

Department of Education’s Secretary Tim Bullard and 

Deputy Secretary Trudy Pearce on a Learning Walk 

through the school last week. They showcase the deep 

learning through inquiry happening in 3 Bender/Hudson 

and 5/6 Bransden.  

Grade 1/2 Hepburn were busy collecting Census data this 

week. After discovering and sharing their understandings 

of what the Census is, the students set to work to collect 

their own information. This lesson was incredibly engaging 

with children creating physical people graphs, designing 

questions, collecting data and even using spreadsheets to 

create pie graphs. As an educator it was a joy to witness 

the children completely connected to their learning 

through this lesson

Duty of Care – Mornings and Afternoons 

Each term we are required to remind the community of 

our before / after school duty of care hours. Please 

support by ensuring children are not left in the school 

grounds when there are no adults to supervise. 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

Duty of Care – Mornings and Afternoons cont... 

Trevallyn Primary School hours are from 8:30 am through to 3:10 pm, Class hours 9:00 am – 3:00 pm. It is important 

that parents do not bring children to school before school hours because there is no supervision of students at that 

time. Similarly, it is important parents either collect their children at the end of the school day or arrange for them to 

catch the bus home/make other collection arrangements so that students are not left unsupervised at the end of the 

school day. Children’s safety is our priority and unsupervised students may engage in or put themselves in dangerous 

positions/locations such as car parks being used by buses and cars during school drop off/pick up. Parents are 

responsible for their children outside school hours unless they have accessed school based child care during these 

times. 

 

Don’t Forget to stay updated: 

 

Cold and Flu Season 

Cold and flu season has continued with the wet weather. Please remember if your child is unwell contact the front 

office and let us know they will be away. It is best that they get the rest and care needed for a full recovery. We are 

seeing a significant increase in illness across the school for both children and adults alike. When our staff are unwell, 

they need to stay home also. We are encouraging washing of hands and sanitising at school to be as preventative as we 

can. Thank you for your cooperation and support. 

 

Thanks Trevallyn! 

 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal  

Trevallyn Primary School 



SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

 

The School Association met on the last Thursday of July in the staffroom.  During the meeting we discussed the 

ongoing consultation that is occurring with the canteen, and the options to make the area more functional for Mel and 

the volunteers.  Thank you so much to the parents who can offer their time and help Mel put together hundreds of 

lunches and beautiful snacks every week.  We are so appreciative of your time and if you would like to join Mel 

anytime between Wednesday to Friday, please let the school know.   

 

Rapidly approaching is the Father’s Day stall and event. During the meeting we discussed alternative options to a 

breakfast to celebrate Father’s Day, and more info will be provided shortly so you can save the date.  Once again, we 

are very fortunate to have the exceptional duo of Kim and Linda who will volunteer their time to organising the 

Father’s Day stall.  Sadly, this is my last year as a parent with Trevallyn Primary School, and one thing that will be 

missed is the ability for our children to purchase from the Mother’s Day and Father’s Day stall.  This has always been 

such a fun experience, especially as our children can make the decision independently (and yes, sometimes it may be a 

gift that appeals to them more that maybe the parent), but they love the anticipation of seeing how we will react to 

what they have chosen/or made all by themselves.  Please keep the stall in mind, and we would love families to send a 

gift along that could be used for the stall. We are appreciative of your contributions and it helps to raise valuable funds 

for the school. 

 

If you would like to come along to a School Association meeting, we would love to have you attend.  All meetings are 

held on the last Thursday of the month at 7.00pm in the staffroom.   

 

Student Association Secretary 

Joanne Beswick 

FATHER'S DAY STALL 

Father’s Day is nearly here! The School Association is kindly asking for donations for the upcoming Father's Day 

stall. Gifts can be left at the office.  

 



LAUNCH INTO LEARNING OLYMPICS 

TRIATHLON 2021  

The Schools Triathlon Challenge is going ahead this year at the Bluff in Devonport. It is a great event that involves 

swimming, riding and running. Students may enter individually or/and as a team. 

 

Students are responsible for their own transport to Devonport. There will not be a bus as it is a challenge to safely 

transport bikes. Mr Vedovelli will be there on the day to help organise and support students on race day. 

 

Please go onto the website https://schoolstriathlonchallenge.com to get information about event times, distances, 

maps and other key information. 

 

What: Schools Triathlon Challenge 

When: Thursday, 25 November 2021 

Where: Devonport Bluff 

 

Cost: $25 per student (no extra cost to enter both individual and team events) 

 

Mr Vedovelli will hand out entry forms, please return these to the office with the $25 ASAP. 

 

If you have any questions, please email zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au or phone the school. 

https://schoolstriathlonchallenge.com/
mailto:zacvedovelli@education.tas.gov.au


3 BENDER/HUDSON 

In 3 Bender/Hudson we are learning about Chemical Sciences.  While we are doing so we are becoming more efficient 

researchers and self-managers.  





INQUIRY LEARNING ACROSS OUR SCHOOL 

Inquiry learning helps develop students’ agency. This happens when students are actively involved in questioning, 

gathering and analysing information and working collaboratively. Students develop a sense of control and responsibility 

over their learning. They learn to be learners.  

Here are some photos of what Inquiry Learning looks like across our school. 



 





5/6 SPORT - 20 AUGUST AND 27 AUGUST 

*TREVALLYN PARENTS ARE WELCOME AT TREVALLYN PRIMARY TO WATCH 5/6 SPORT* 

Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

 

Sport Versus - 20 August Venue - 20 August Versus - 27 August Venue - 27 August 

Hockey 
Norwood/East 

Launceston 
St Leonards Summerdale St Leonards 

Netball East Launceston East Launceston Summerdale Summerdale 

Football Norwood Trevallyn Summerdale Summerdale 

Soccer Vedovelli Riverside Riverside Summerdale Trevallyn 

Soccer Horkings Bye Trevallyn Mowbray Trevallyn 

Dance  Trevallyn  Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via  Schoolzine 

 

GRADE 3 - 6 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY 04 AUGUST 

3-RH 5-6BR Thomas L, Alannah W,  Eli W Evelyn H 

3-4R 5-6H Max D, Tom M, Oliver F Jimmy E, Addisyn L, Lachy K 

3-BH 5-6BI Billy B, Milly B, Annalise L, Isaac H Sebastiaan B, Sam R, Amber J 

4-J 5-6P Remy H, Felix M, Lucy M Liam C, Beatrix H, Tessa H 

5-6FP  Tobias C, Pheobe T, Bob Y 

Congratulations to all these students. 

SPARE CLOTHING 

With all the rain during the last couple of weeks, our 

school yard has become very muddy and we have had to 

close parts of the yard. The students, however are still 

slipping over and getting wet and muddy. We suggest that 

you put a change of school clothes in your child’s bag 

because our supplies of spare clothing are running low. 

Are you able to volunteer your time to  assist Mel in our 

Canteen between 9:00am and 1:30pm Wednesday to 

Friday?  

If you hold a current Working with Vulnerable People 

Registration and would like to help out in the Canteen, 

please contact the school office on 6331 9657.   

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 

ATTENDANCE 

Please notify the office by 9.00am if your child is going to 

be absent. Messages can be sent via Schoolzine, email 

(trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au),  or by phoning 

the office (6331 9657).  


